
   
     

DATE: 5/30/2024 

FROM: Jane Gauthier, Chair, Educational Policy Committee 

TO: Andre Avramchuk, Academic Senate Chair 

CC: M. Hawley, R. Roquemore, C. Pugh 

SUBJECT: EPC Annual Senate Committee Report 

  
Policies/Items completed during 2023-2024 
 

• Office Hours Policy Modification 
• Academic Honesty Policy Modification 
• GWAR Graduate Policy Deletion 
• General Education Policy Modification 
• Accessible Instructional Materials Policy Modification 
• Introduction to Higher Education Course Policy Deletion 

Ongoing Policies/Items  
 

The following items have been placed on the Senate Agenda for Fall 2024 
 

• Minimum Grade Point Average in General Education  
• Deletion of Library Cubicles Policy 
• Graduate Admission Deadlines for Athletes 

Feedback and Recommendations 
 

• Library Subcommittee Charge Modification, EPC Memo to LS 
• Housing Security Proposals, EPC Memo to Student/Facuty Proposers 
• Graduate Thesis and Projects Policy Modification, EPC Memo to FPC 
• General Education Policy Modification, Periodic Review, EPC Memo to GES 
• UNIV 1540 – Writing for Academic Success Special Topics Requesting A2 GE Designation, EPC 

Memo to GES 
• Faculty Rights Policy Modifications, EPC Memo to FPC 
• Accessible Instructional Materials Policy, EPC Memo to AIRS 
• New Designated Course Number for Undergraduate Research – XXXX 4995, EPC Memo to CS 
• Request for open forum to solicit feedback on proposed Cal-GETC modifications to GE 

requirements, EPC Memo to EXEC 
• Request for EPC or the GE working group to discuss a graduation overlay for Area 5, EPC 

response to P. Krug Email 
• Access to Learning Management Systems Courses in case of Absence Without Leave, EPC 

Memo to AIRS. 

 
Future Policies/Items and Recommendations 
 



• New Designated Course Number for Undergraduate Research – XXXX 4995. EPC approved this item in 
their February 7, 2024 meeting and a memo was sent to the Curriculum Subcommittee stating there 
were no objections. However, the policy proposal was not sent to Senate Exec and should be 
reintroduced to EPC in the Fall. 

• Campus-wide conversations need to be held during the Fall 2024 semester on IHE, Area 5 labs, and 
civic learning units. Each of these requirements underwent changes due to modifications to the GE 
policies, and long term solutions need to be considered. While this is not necessarily the responsibility of 
EPC, it is important to make sure these conversations are started.  

        


